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Theresa K. Walsh

From: Access St. John's
Sent: Sunday, August 17, 2025 8:01 AM
To: CityClerk
Subject: RE: FW: 222 LeMarchant Road – REZ2500009 – Adoption

Good morning, 

Please see below regarding the application request for 222 Lemarchant Rd. 

  

 
Warm regards, 

  

Shannon 

  

From:   
Sent: 2025-08-15T17:03:58.058+0000  
To: access@stjohns.ca  
Subject: FW: 222 LeMarchant Road – REZ2500009 – Adoption 

  You don't often get email from . Learn why this is important   

  
CAUTION:  This is an EXTERNAL email.  Do not click on any link, open any attachments, or action a QR 
code unless you recognize the sender and have confirmed that the content is valid.   If you are 
suspicious of the message use the Report a Phish button to report it.  

 

Hello 

  

Councillor Ravencroft is out of office – I want to make sure that my concerns are address and I didn’t 
miss any deadlines. I have sent in emails before to emails provided and never got a response, therefore, 
please confirm you’ve sent this email to appropriate parties or if Councillor Ravencroft will be back in 
time to address this topic. 
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I listened to the latest minutes from the City of St Johns News - City Council Meeting Recap: August 12, 
2025 – and know that this topic was put on hold pending more information. 

  

Thank you 

 

  

From   
Sent: August 15, 2025 12:46 PM  
To: oravencroft@stjohns.ca  
Subject: 222 LeMarchant Road – REZ2500009 – Adoption  
Importance: High 

  

Hello Councillor Ravencroft, 

  

I am writing to seek further information about the proposed plan to convert the hotel into residential 
units. Specifically, I would like to understand who is expected to be housed in these units. While I agree 
that St. John’s needs more apartment options, I have concerns regarding the size and intended use of 
these units. In my experience, apartments smaller than one-bedroom units often indicate a focus on 
low-income or transitional housing, which can sometimes lead to challenges within the neighbourhood. 

  

My primary concern is that these units may be designated for low-income or shelter-related housing. 
Since purchasing my home , I have noticed a significant increase in 
crime and disruptive behaviour in the area over the past few years. Incidents such as theft, disturbances 
at all hours, and increased police presence have become more common. Additionally, the recent fires 
and ongoing issues with substance abuse in in the area have contributed to a sense of unease among 
residents. 

  

While I believe strongly in the right to housing for all, I also feel the city has a responsibility to ensure that 
established neighbourhoods remain safe and welcoming for existing residents. Currently, I feel our 
neighbour is under threat. Given the existing concentration of low-income housing and support services 
in the area, I am concerned about the potential impact of adding further similar accommodations. I am 
particularly troubled by the proximity of such developments to spaces used by children, such as 
Buckmaster Circle and the Boys & Girls Club. Already with the opening of the Safe Haven shelter on St 
Clair Avenue, it has become increasingly dangerous to walk and feel safe in the area. 



  

The downtown core is vital to the cultural and economic health of St. John’s, and it is important that it 
remains a safe and attractive destination for both residents and visitors. 

  

At this time, based on the information available, I do not support the proposed development in its current 
form. I would appreciate more details about the intended residents of these units and any measures 
being considered to address community safety and well-being. 

  

Thank you for your attention to this matter. I look forward to your response. 
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Disclaimer: This email may contain confidential and/or privileged information intended only for the 
individual(s) addressed in the message. If you are not the intended recipient, any other distribution, 
copying, or disclosure is strictly prohibited. If you have received this email in error, please notify me 
immediately by return email and delete the original message. 
  
Any correspondence with employees, agents, or elected officials of the City of St. John’s may be 
subject to disclosure under the provisions of the Access to Information and Protection of Privacy Act, 
2015, S.N.L. 2015, c.A-1.2.  
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Theresa K. Walsh

From:
Sent: Tuesday, August 12, 2025 1:42 PM
To: CityClerk; Ophelia Ravencroft; Mayor; Sheilagh O'Leary; Jill Bruce; Greg Noseworthy; Carl 

Ridgeley; Maggie Burton; Ron Ellsworth; Sandy Hickman; Tom Davis
Cc: Richard Domes; Amir Fatemi; Michael Gagnon
Subject: August 12, 2025 Regular Council Meeting - Agenda Item 14.3 – 222 LeMarchant Road – 

REZ2500009 – Adoption
Attachments: 222 LeMarchant Road - Public Input Letter (August 12, 2025).pdf

 

PN 3464 – Public Input Letter 
 
Good Morning,  
 
Gagnon Walker Domes Ltd. (“GWD”) is pleased to submit the attached letter re: August 12, 2025 Regular 
Council Meeting Agenda Item 14.3 – 222 LeMarchant Road – REZ2500009 – Adoption. 
 
City Clerks is authorized to add the correspondence to the Meeting Agenda. 
 
Thank you for your consideration.  
 
Best Regards, 
 
Patrick Soriano B.U.R.Pl. 
Planning Associate 

 
**NEW GWD OFFICE ALERT**: 7685 Hurontario Street, Suite 501, Brampton, ON, L6W 0B4 
E:  psoriano@gwdplanners.com    W: www.gwdplanners.com  P: 905-796-5790 x 222  TF: 1-855-771-7266     
 
Note: The content of this e-mail message should be treated as confidential and is the property of Gagnon Walker Domes Ltd. (GWD) This e-mail message is 
for the sole use of the intended recipient and may not be copied, modified, distributed, or used without the express permission of GWD. If you are not the 
intended recipient, please destroy all copies of this e-mail and notify GWD immediately. Information related to this e-mail is automatically monitored and 
recorded and the content may be required to be disclosed by GWD to a third party in certain circumstances. 

 

 Some people who received this message don't often get email from . Learn why this is important   

 
CAUTION:  This is an EXTERNAL email.  Do not click on any link, open any attachments, or action a QR 
code unless you recognize the sender and have confirmed that the content is valid.   If you are suspicious 
of the message use the Report a Phish button to report it.  






